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Alwin Holland Parent Advisory Council Meeting
Friday, May 6th, 2011.
Executive in Attendance:  Ginger Alexander, Sharla Pearce and Cheryl Ross

Staff in Attendance:  Pat Lang and Jan Pope
Members in Attendance:  Eleanor Lloyd, Jolene Arberry, Sharlene Hetrick, Dianne Lindsay, Lori Bennett, Brenna Adamson, Melissa McCoy, Danielle Brownlee, Christine Whitford, Erikka Lillico

The meeting was called to order at 9 am.

The minutes were read and approved by Lori and Brenna.

Treasurer’s Report:  

Smoothie Day sales - $254.00

Gaming Account – $8074.65
General Account – $5430.34
· This report does not reflect the purchase of a new Document Camera which is to be ordered as soon as possible.  (Purdy’s Easter Fundraiser was for this purchase.)

· Sharla would like to remind people to submit all PAC receipts to her for reimbursement.  It is very important she has all receipts for keeping the books accurate and accountable.
Principal’s Report:

· There are 32 children registered for Kindergarten.  There will be a welcome to Kindergarten open house on May 31st from 4:30pm-6pm, in the gym.

· Two new bike racks have been ordered. The PAC will purchase these from maintenance (as discussed at previous PAC meetings) for two hundred dollars.  Moved by Lori and seconded by Erikka, All in Favour.
· It is projected that the canteen will be approximately eight thousand dollars short in 2011/2012.

· The Grade six “Farewell” is planned for June 27th, 6pm-7pm dinner for parents and student, 7pm-9pm student dance.  There will be a parent meeting to confirm or make changes to the event.

President’s Report:

· Ginger gave a report on her attendance to the BCCPAC Annual General Meeting.  She realized how important it is for our District to be represented at this event to learn from other PAC’s and to take part in voting in or out new legislation.  Ginger is eager to build up and collaborate with our District Parent Advisory Committees.  Please see Agenda for more detail on her experience.
· Presently, there are one hundred and sixty students registered for the new program at the Energetic Learning Campus.

· Reverse lunch…is this a possibility?  Would it give primary students more appetite and time to eat their lunches if they were to go outside and play first?
Old Business:

· The executive would like to prepare a budget or guideline for the following school year.  Therefore, we needed to decide on how much money was to be allocated for the cultural events that we have already committed to.  Paul Hann (December Event), the PAC will cover four thousand dollars with the remainder being paid by the school.  Alwin Holland is currently on a waiting list for the Aqua Van (Spring Event) which the PAC will cover the cost of at approximately fifteen dollars per student. Approval to pay for these events was moved by Brenna and seconded by Eleanor All in Favour.  
· It was discussed and decided that we would amend our By-laws to allow for our AGM and elections to be held in late May.  This was moved by Brenna and seconded by Jolene.  Date for AGM is May 25th at 7pm.  Deadline for nominations is May 18th (nominations can be passed onto Cheryl).  The current executive have let their names stand for re-election.

· It was decided that the PAC would purchase new toys for recess time based on the need of individual classrooms.  It was moved to spend no more than one hundred dollars per classroom on the items.  Moved by Sharla and seconded by Danielle.  Cheryl and Jolene will buy the items and storage containers.
· Flower Sale will be in the gym.  Date TBA.

New Business:

· Smoothie Day was a great success.  However, it is most successful if we can purchase the yogurt on sale.  The PAC will try to have another smoothie day before the end of the year if we can get the yogurt on sale.

· Fun Day BBQ is coming up.  Date TBA.  The PAC will sponsor the lunch.  We will serve hot dogs, watermelon, water and ice cream treat at the end of the day.  A second hot dog will be allowed at the cost of one dollar.  Volunteers will be needed to help with preparations.
· Freezee Friday will be May 20th.

· The purchase of a PAC laptop was discussed.  It was decided the PAC should have its own memory stick to put information on so it can be easily passed around.

· Bike Rodeo – Ginger will contact Const. Rondeau to make plans for one.
· The PAC will prepare “AH Memorabilia Bags” for the Welcome to Kindergarten Night.  The bag will include such items as Alwin Holland pen, pencil, lunch kit, T-shirt and a pamphlet about our PAC (to be prepared by, Ginger).
Meeting Adjourned

Next Meeting is Wednesday May 25th at 7pm (Elections and AGM)

Final PAC Meeting for 2010/2011 school Year is June 3rd at 9 am.

Please Note:  The following are post meeting additions that are relevant to these minutes.
May 25th is Municipal Day.  The city has donated the proceeds from the BBQ to the School District #60 Meals Program.  Mrs. Burchell is looking for volunteers to help her with the BBQ.  If you can help her out please contact the school.

Dr. Kearney Grade seven Orientation Night is May 25th at 7pm.

Due to the orientation at Dr. Kearney the AH PAC meeting on May 25th will be held at 6pm.

Flower Basket Sale is May 26th at 1:30 pm., in. the gymnasium.  There will be no pre-orders
June 17th AH Fun Day and BBQ

